
Dress Code 2025 
 

The Whitecraigs Golf Club 
 

Dress Code 2025 
General 
Members, members’ guests, and visitors are required, as a minimum, to be dressed in clean, smart clothing in 
the clubhouse, and recognised golf apparel on the course/practice/putting area at all times. 
 
The changing of clothing is not permitted in the car park. 
 
The following items are NOT ALLOWED to be worn in the clubhouse or on the course, practise & putting area:  

• Football colours and rugby colours 
• T-shirts 
• Sports shorts 
• Track suits 
• Torn clothing 
• Vests/singlets 
• Display of under garments 

 
On the Course, Practise and Putting Area 

• Members, members’ guests, and visitors are required, as a minimum, to be dressed in recognised golf 
apparel, including golf shoes, at all times. 

• Denim, cargo-pants and cargo-shorts of any kind are NOT permitted on the golf 
course/practice/putting area. 

 
In the Clubhouse 

• Members and their guests, visiting any lounge for social or dining purposes, may wear smart casual 
clothing for the occasion, including smart jeans and trainers.  

• Gentlemen are reminded that all shirts that hang over the trouser pocket are to be tucked in at the 
waist.  

• Golf Shoes (Spiked or Spikeless), the wearing of headgear, waterproof clothing, or wet, dirty, torn 
clothing is NOT permitted in the Common Areas such as the Lounges, Foyer and Stairs. 

• Overcoats and anoraks must be hung in the locker rooms or cloakroom and must NOT be worn or 
draped over chairs or furniture in any lounge or bar area. 

 
The Committee of Management, Club Professional, or any permanent member of staff, may exercise 
discretion at any time to determine an acceptable standard of dress. These dress rules should be considered 
to be the minimum standards expected. 
 
The Committee of Management reserves the right to amend, on a temporary basis, the dress code     on 
specific occasions. The Dress Code will be reviewed on an annual basis to ensure it remains relevant and 
upholds the standards expected of members. Notice of any change will be advised. It is the responsibility of 
members to ensure that their guests are aware of, and comply with, the standards expected of members. 
 
Mobile Phones 

• On the course, calls should not be taken or made unless in an emergency, or on club business.  
• In the clubhouse, calls should not be taken or made in the lounges, unless in an emergency or on club 

business.  
• As a courtesy to other members, visitors and guests, the use of mobile phones must be discreet at all 

times. Members are requested to ensure that all ring tones are switched to “silent” when in the club 
house and on the course/practice/putting area. 


